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LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No.18 of 2023  

WEYMOUTH BAY HYDROGRAPHIC SURVEY 

 

1. A hydrographic survey of Weymouth Bay is expected to commence on Monday 11th 

September, and continue for several weeks dependent on weather conditions. The survey area 

is shown below. 

 

 
 

2. The survey will be undertaken by vessel SIR WILLIAM LOA 7m. The vessel will be berthed in 

Portland Marina during the survey, operating in daylight hours only, and making use of 

highwater to complete the nearshore portion of the survey area. The vessel will not be towing 

any equipment. 

 

3. During the survey, SIR WILLIAM will display the lights and shapes required by the collision 

regulations and will maintain a listening watch on VHF channel 16. 

 

4. This notice will self-cancel on completion of the survey. 
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5. Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs, Recreational Sailing Organisations and 

Water Sports Associations should ensure that the contents of this notice are made known to 

the Masters, or persons in charge of their vessels or craft. 

 

Ed Carter 

Weymouth Harbour Master 

05 September 2023 


